
Update from Hilmarton Parish Council for the Calne Area Board Meeting Wednesday 12th 
June 2024 
Wiltshire Council are due to install the posts for our Speed Indicator Devices sometime in 
May.  We have therefore ordered 4 x units to be installed once the posts are in place.   
 
We have been in touch with an advisor regarding re-ordering our beautiful Church.  We have 
advised to gather evidence of need from various places and people in the community before 
making applications for grants and permission.  
 
As the weather gets sunnier, we are hearing children enjoying the new playpark that was 
installed last year. 
 
A planning application has just been submitted to WC for a small development of 13 
independent dwellings for older persons at Sandy Furlong Farm.  The Parish Council have no 
objections to the application.   
 
Jacquie Henly 
Clerk for Hilmarton Parish Council  
8th May 2024 


